
 
 

 
Network Disclosure Announcement No. 769 

 
Short Term Public Notice Under Rule 51.333(a) 

CenturyLink’s Internet address: http://qwest.centurylink.com/disclosures/ 
Copper Retirements in Arizona, Colorado, Iowa, North Dakota, Oregon, and South Dakota  

 
First Implementation Date: December 31, 2012 
Original Date Posted: August 15th, 2012 
 
Summary: Copper Retirements are necessary to respond to various factors in the Outside Plant, including road construction, maintenance problems, and 

growth accommodation.  Replacement cables may be either copper or fiber.  Specific information will be provided with each disclosure. 
 
Locations, Timing of  
Deployments & Interface  
Requirements:   The following gives additional details on the copper retirement(s): 
 This update is needed to reflect a correction to the Wire Center CLLI for Grand Forks, ND.  
 

STATE WIRE CENTER 

PLANNED 
COMPLETION  

OR 
RETIREMENT 

DATE DA (s) Job # FDI Address(es) Replacing 
AZ Phoenix South 

PHNXAZSO 
01-20-2013 311321 E.365915 8409 S 16th St. Abandonment of approximatley 1855 ft of 

defective copper cable requires 
CenturyLink to cut facilites to fiber fed 
digital loop carrier system (DLC). All 
existing services will continue to be 
supported; however, after the cut to DLC, 
new copper reliant services, such as non-
loaded copper loops will not be supported.  
All other types of unbundled loops will 
still be available.   

  700 West Mineral Ave 
Littleton, CO 80120 
 

 



 
 

STATE WIRE CENTER 

PLANNED 
COMPLETION  

OR 
RETIREMENT 

DATE DA (s) Job # FDI Address(es) Replacing 
CO Steamboat 

Springs 
STSPCOMA 

05-12-2013 420331 E.347631 30019 W US 
Hwy 40 

Growth in distribution area requires 
CenturyLink to cut facilites to fiber fed 
digital loop carrier system (DLC). All 
existing services will continue to be 
supported; however, after the cut to DLC, 
new copper reliant services, such as non-
loaded copper loops will not be supported.  
All other types of unbundled loops will 
still be available.   

CO Arvada 
ARVDCOMA 

02-15-2013 411231 E.299310 5290Miller St 
 

Growth in distribution area requires 
CenturyLink to cut facilites to fiber fed 
digital loop carrier system (DLC). All 
existing services will continue to be 
supported; however, after the cut to DLC, 
new copper reliant services, such as non-
loaded copper loops will not be supported.  
All other types of unbundled loops will 
still be available.   

IA Des Moines 
East 
DESMIAEA 

12-31-2012 336503 E.340796 481 S Hickory 
Blvd 
 

Growth in distribution area requires 
CenturyLink to cut facilites to fiber fed 
digital loop carrier system (DLC). All 
existing services will continue to be 
supported; however, after the cut to DLC, 
new copper reliant services, such as non-
loaded copper loops will not be supported.  
All other types of unbundled loops will 
still be available.   



 
 

STATE WIRE CENTER 

PLANNED 
COMPLETION  

OR 
RETIREMENT 

DATE DA (s) Job # FDI Address(es) Replacing 
ND Grand Forks 

GDFRNDCO 
GDFRNDBC 

12-31-2013 350404 E.340737 1028 
Columbia Rd 
S 
 

Road construction forces CenturyLink to 
abandon its copper cables and transfer 
working services to a fiber fed digital loop 
carrier system (DLC).  All existing 
services will continue to be supported; 
however, after the cut to DLC, new copper 
reliant services, such as non-loaded copper 
loops will not be supported.  All other 
types of unbundled loops will still be 
available.   

OR Keizer 
SALMOR59 

03-31-2013 225831/225832 E.340611 3990 Ward Dr 
NE 
4000 Ward Dr 
NE 
 

Growth in distribution area requires 
CenturyLink to cut facilites to fiber fed 
digital loop carrier system (DLC). All 
existing services will continue to be 
supported; however, after the cut to DLC, 
new copper reliant services, such as non-
loaded copper loops will not be supported.  
All other types of unbundled loops will 
still be available.   

SD Aberdeen 
ABRDSDCO 

03-31-2013 220202/220302 E.372434 204 N Arch St 
802NE3 
 

Growth in distribution area requires 
CenturyLink to cut facilites to fiber fed 
digital loop carrier system (DLC). All 
existing services will continue to be 
supported; however, after the cut to DLC, 
new copper reliant services, such as non-
loaded copper loops will not be supported.  
All other types of unbundled loops will 
still be available.   



 
 

STATE WIRE CENTER 

PLANNED 
COMPLETION  

OR 
RETIREMENT 

DATE DA (s) Job # FDI Address(es) Replacing 
SD Rapid City 

RPCYSDCO 
02-12-2013 692302 E.378129 X 618 Growth in distribution area requires 

CenturyLink to cut facilites to fiber fed 
digital loop carrier system (DLC). All 
existing services will continue to be 
supported; however, after the cut to DLC, 
new copper reliant services, such as non-
loaded copper loops will not be supported.  
All other types of unbundled loops will 
still be available.   

Additional Information:  Any customer premises equipment vendor/manufacturer or enhanced services provider desiring additional technical information in conjunction 
with this Disclosure can contact: 

 
Abdennaceur Boudhaouia 
303-707-8561 
 Jamal.Boudhaouia@CenturyLink.com 
 
 


